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DOC20/507820 
 
Jim Betts  
Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
Attn: Shiraz Ahmed 
 
1 December 2020 
 
Dear Mr Ahmed 
 
Inner Sydney High School and SSD 7610: Submission of the revised 
Construction Traffic & Pedestrian Management Plan (CTPMP) in accordance 
with A17 
 
I refer to Inner Sydney High School (SSD 7610) approved on the 28th of February 
2018. 
 

• B58 - Construction Traffic & Pedestrian Management Plan (CTPMP) Rev 6 dated 
02/09/2020 

 
Below is a summary of the key changes in each revision: 

CTPMP 
Revision 

Date Summary of key changes: 

1 18/10/2018 NOTE: Revision 1 was undertaken by Civil contractor (Novated to 
HY) 

2 14/01/2019 CTPMP report to satisfy the relevant conditions of the DA consent 
Undertake swept path analysis to assess the following: 
Proposed access routes to the site, Site entry / exit manoeuvres, 
Impacts on on-street car parking. 
Preparation of the Traffic Control Plan to safely manage traffic and 
pedestrians at the site access for structure 

3 2/07/2020 Update TCP & CTPMP for next stage of structure & Fit out: 
Work zone, gantry/hoarding removed from Chalmers Street, updated 
site layout to match changed boundary in Prince Alfred Park 
Amended Vehicular Access to reflect vehicles having to reverse 
in/out of gate 2 due to no room to turn within the site boundary 
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4 7/07/2020 Amended CTPMP to reflect update site conditions & layout, omitted 
nearby works zone/neighbouring construction site from CTPMP 

5 2/09/2020 Amended to allow Vehicles to unload in Prince Alfred Park 
Amended TCP to ensure adequate traffic management support and 
pedestrian safety 
Omitted Deed Negotiation Approval appendix 

6 2/09/2020     Amend wording to allow reversing out of site via traffic control as 
there is insufficient room in the site. 
    Change to traffic control plan to reflect reversing vehicles into site. 
    Changes to wording as recommended by independent audit to 
clearly articulate how vehicles are being unloaded; including with 
machinery following tower crane removal. 

In accordance with condition A17 the Department of Education – School Infrastructure 
is submitting the attached revised document CTPMP for B58, as required as part of 
the pre-construction Independent Environmental Audit to the Planning Secretary for 
information. 

Should you wish to discuss further, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Gareth James 
Project Director 
School Infrastructure NSW      


